
The Department of Criminology and Criminal Justice (CCJ) in the College of Urban & Public 
Affairs at Portland State University invites applications for one tenure track Assistant Professor 
position to begin September 2020.   
 
Minimum Qualifications 

 Ph.D. in Criminology, Criminal Justice, or closely related field (ABD with strong assurance of 
completion by Summer 2020 will be considered) 

 University teaching experience and willingness to teach in an online format 
 Evidence of peer-reviewed publication agenda 

 
All applicants will be considered but the preferred specialization is in race/ethnicity and criminal 
justice especially in the context of policing, and/or sentencing and corrections. 

 
About Criminology & Criminal Justice at PSU 

The Department of Criminology & Criminal Justice (CCJ) emphasizes the generation and practical 
application of empirical evidence to crime and justice issues. We seek to promote effectiveness, 
efficiency, and equity in crime prevention and control efforts by (1) providing students with quality 
educational experiences that prepare them for lifelong professional success, (2) conducting and 
disseminating research on theoretical and policy-relevant topics, and (3) collaborating with justice-
related organizations to assess, evaluate, and improve policy and practice. Our Department values 
empirical inquiry, access to higher education, diversity, social justice, and community engagement.      
 
While CCJ faculty members are well-represented within the academic literature, the Department also 
values their tangible contributions to local, state, and national crime and crime control policy and 
practice.  The CCJ Department offers a master’s of science degree (campus-based) and houses a large 
undergraduate program, offered in both a campus-based and a fully online format.  It houses the 
Criminal Justice Policy Research Institute, a mechanism for fostering and disseminating faculty 
research.   
 
Portland State operates on a three-term schedule during the academic year, which commences in late 
September and ends in early June. The typical teaching load is 2 classes per term. Nine-month faculty 
positions run from September 15 to June 15, annually 
Application review begins September 15, 2019 and will continue until finalists are identified. 
 
To Apply  

Applicants should submit a cover letter, curriculum vita, and three letters of recommendation.  
 
The cover letter must describe in your research/publication agenda, teaching experience and interests, 
and your potential fit with the CCJ Department mission and needs (as described here).  
 
Full position details and application instructions are available on PSU’s Employment website: 
https://jobs.hrc.pdx.edu/postings/29937  Applications can only be accepted through Portland State’s 
Employment website.  To learn more about CCJ, please visit: www.go.pdx.edu/ccj 
 
 
Portland State University is an Affirmative Action, Equal Opportunity institution and welcomes 
applications from diverse candidates and candidates who support diversity.  


